Keri O'Brien

From: Shawn D. Smith

Sent: Friday, February 14, 2020 4:20 PM

To: City Clerk

Subject: FW: Appeal to City Commission re Montessori School

Proposed to be postponed until the April meeting.

From: Steven F Goldstone <sfg@silverspringgroup.com>
Sent: Friday, February 14, 2020 4:19 PM

To: Shawn D. Smith <sdsmith@cityofkeywest-fl.gov>
Subject: Re: Appeal to City Commission re Montessori School

Sounds good. | will plan to skip the meeting and leave it to you.
Sent from my iPhone

> On Feb 14, 2020, at 4:16 PM, Shawn D. Smith <sdsmith@cityofkeywest-fl.gov> wrote:

>

> | agree with you. There is no need for you to attend. We can postpone the item to the April 7 meeting if that's
agreeable.

> From: Steven F Goldstone <sfg@silverspringgroup.com>

> Sent: Friday, February 14, 2020 4:15 PM

> To: Shawn D. Smith <sdsmith@cityofkeywest-fl.gov>

> Subject: Appeal to City Commission re Montessori School

>

> Dear Mr Smith,

>

> | have an appeal pending to the City Commission from the decision of the Planning Board granting the application of
the Montessori School for a Conditional Use on 1217 Varela St. The adjourned date for the appeal to be heard is
February 19. In view of the fact that furthur proceedings in the lawsuit related to this issue have been put off at least
until March, and given the fact that there have been some discussions between the parties, it would seem to make
sense to adjourn the hearing on my appeal to a later date. Would you please let me know if you're agreeable to this? If
possible, I'd prefer not to attend the meeting if the hearing is going to be postponed.

> Thanks,

> Steve Goldstone



